

Appendix I of RNTPC Paper A/SK-HC/278A

Room 1710, Technology Park, 18 On Lai Street, Shatin, N.T., Hong Kong. Tel.: (852) 2151 2083 Fax: (852) 3107 1388 Website: http://www.cinotech.com.hk E-mail: info@cinotech.com.hk

Our Ref: CCL/PM12047/Out/bc180208

Town Planning Board 15/F., North Point Government Offices 333 Java Road, North Point, Hong Kong

8 February 2018

Dear Sirs,

Temporary Film Studio for a period of 3 years in "Recreation" and "Green Belt" Zones Lots 287(Part), 288(Part), 289SA, 289RP, 295, 299, 309(Part), 815(Part) and adjoining government land in DD247 Ho Chung, Sai Kung

(Application No. A/SK-HC/278)

Request for Deferral

On behalf of the Applicant, I am writing to request deferral of the application process for two months for preparation of further information in view of departmental comments.

If you need any further information, please call our Ms. Betty Choi at 2151 2072 or the undersigned at 2151 2088. Thank you for your attention.

Yours faithfully, Cinotech Consultants Limited

Dr HF Chan

Managing Director

c.c. Planning Department (Attn: Ms. Katherine Wong)
Shing Fung Film Studio Ltd (Attn: Ms. Kan)

By e-mail By e-mail





ISO 9001 : 2008 Certificate No.: CC 2289



Re: Planning Application No. A/SK-HC/278 (Temporary Film Studio Development) - Deferral Letter 21/02/2018 10:37 Hide Details

From: Betty Choi betty.choi@cinotech.com.hk

To: khywong@pland.gov.hk,

Dear Katherine,

Further to our letter to the Town Planning Board dated 8 February 2018, please be informed that the Client (Shing Fung Film Studio) has appointed a traffic consultant for addressing comments from Transport Department. Relevant survey and assessment works are in progress. Thank you.

Best Regards, Betty Choi

Cinotech Consultants Ltd. Direct Line: (852) 2151 2072

2018-02-08 10:43 GMT+08:00 Betty Choi < betty.choi@cinotech.com.hk >: Dear Katherine,

On behalf of the client, we will apply to the Town Planning Board for deferral of the S16 application for the captioned project. Please find the letter in the attachment for your information.

Should you need further information, please don't hesitate to contact me. Thank you.

Best Regards, Betty Choi

Cinotech Consultants Ltd.

Direct Line: (852) 2151 2072